
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON A PROPOSED RESOLUTION CONCERNING  
THE USE OF VIDEOCONFERENCING UNDER EXTRAORDINARY CIRCUMSTANCES 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to Section 103-a of the Public Officers Law, the New York 

State Board of Real Property Tax Services (State Board) will hold a public hearing by WebEx on the 

21st day of July 2022, at 10 o’clock A.M., Eastern Daylight Time, to hear all interested parties and 

citizens regarding the adoption of proposed Resolution No. 22-34 of 2022, relating to the ability of 

members of the State Board to attend meetings by videoconferencing from private locations under 

extraordinary circumstances.  Access to the hearing may be obtained via a link and credentials to be 

posted on the State Board website (www.tax.ny.gov/research/property/legal/stbd/index.htm). 

You may make a comment/offer testimony by WebEx during the hearing, or you may submit a 

written comment/testimony by postal mail directed to the address given below, or by email to 

orpts.legal@tax.ny.gov with the subject line “Videoconferencing Resolution.” The deadline for receipt 

of written comments is July 21, 2022.  

You may obtain further information about this hearing – and you may access a copy of the proposed 

resolution – at the State Board website (www.tax.ny.gov/research/property/legal/stbd/index.htm). 

You may also request that a copy of the proposed resolution be mailed or emailed to you by calling 

518-457-2070 or emailing orpts.legal@tax.ny.gov. 

 
For further information, contact: Joseph K. Gerberg, New York State Department of Taxation and 
Finance, W.A. Harriman Office Campus, Building 9, Room 100, Albany, New York 12227, 
orpts.legal@tax.ny.gov. 
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